
`

Sabbath, September 27, 2025

Today's Greeters: Dominique and Chloe Edouard

Welcome to our Church!
It is our hope and prayer that you will experience the love, joy and
presence of our Lord, Jesus Christ, through the Word, worship and
praise as you join us today.

If you are new to our congregation, we'd be honored if you would
fill out the welcome card located in the pew in front of you and let
us know how we can be of assistance.

PASTOR: Joe Pieretti (919) 525-5138
pastorpieretti@gmail.com

HEAD ELDER: Terry Davis (336) 529-1658
tldeye24@gmail.com

TREASURER: Olivia Butner (336) 705-7603;
treasurer.winstonsalem@carolinasda.org 

CLERK: Tracy Eller (336) 414-4806; 
tracyellerrn@gmail.com

COMMUNICATIONS: Cheryl Charles  (909) 953-1147;
ws1stsda@gmail.com

BULLETIN: Anne O'Donnell (336) 577-6382; 
wsfsdabulletin@gmail.com

CHURCH WEBSITE: www.wsfirstsda.org

Tri-City Academy mortgage. May God enable us to pay it off.

All who are loved by members of our congregation and are
struggling with addiction issues or other life challenges.

All who are recovering from operations or falls, including Karen 
Mock and Eunice Saunders.

Those who are battling cancer: Bill O'Donnell, Pam Nieberle, and 
Margaret Russell.

For more information about our online classes, meetings and 
activities, please visit our website at www.wsfirstsda.org.

To add prayer requests, call or email Anne O'Donnell 

Winston-Salem First 
Seventh-day Adventist Church

PRAYER REQUESTS

4545 Country Club Road, Winston-Salem, NC 27104

NOTES:

Important Upcoming Events: 

• October 4: Night of Prayer at our church
• October 24-25: Young Adult Life Tour, at the Raleigh SDA 
Church. Free, but you must register. See more details on the 
poster in the hallway.
• December 31-Jan 4: GYC. Fill out your information in the foyer.



Song Service Edna Gonzalez

Announcements and Opening Prayer Mario Edouard

Opening Hymn #45

Carolina Youth                   Mario Edouard

Children's Story Tashon Muschette

Congregational Prayer Mario Edouard

Special Music Kailee Bonaparte

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                       Hymn of Consecration #679

The Spoken Word Elder Kurt Schneider
 

 Church Budget $8,398.80 $4,061.91 $4,336.89

TCA $4,810.00 $2,096.00 $2,714.00

                        

Today 7:11 PM

Next Friday 7:01 PM

Next week's offering: Church Budget

SUNSET CALENDAR

  This Gospel, Your Gospel   (2 Corinthians 2:14)

We will share a POTLUCK meal following the morning service, in 
our Family Life Center. All are invited!

TCA will host a movie night TONIGHT, as a NEST Fund event. 
They will show The Hopeful, the movie about the story of our 
church.

Prayer Meeting meets on Wednesdays from 6:30 to 7 pm both in 
person at the church and online (Zoom), followed by Bible Study 
from 7 to 8 pm. We are studying the book of Leviticus, and will 
discuss chapter 16 this week.

Do you have a special need that you would like prayer for? Our 
Prayer Team is ready to pray for you wherever you want (your 
home or the church). They are available on Monday evenings at 7 
pm. Contact Mario Edouard, Jerry Hunt, Tony or Kesha McEachin.

The Crossnore Children's Home Ministry is collecting donations of 
non-perishable food. Please put your donations in the box by the 
water fountain. And if you can share a talent or knowledge of how 
to make something, please speak to Kesha McEachin.

The South Fork Elementary School is requesting disinfectant 
wipes, paper towels, hand sanitizer, pencils, notebook paper, 
spiral notebooks, rice canned goods, and ramen noodles.  The 
school will distribute these to needy families. Please contribute 
what you can. 

Women's Prayer Group: meets 10 minutes after the morning 
service every 1st and 4th Sabbath.

You are invited to join in prayer with other mothers concerned 
about their adult children, every Thursday at 6:30 pm. Dial 848-
220-3100, then enter 197210# to enter the virtual prayer room. 
See Ruth Muze if you have questions.

Ways to return your Tithe and Offerings:
1. In Person.
2. Mail: PO Box 25563, Winston-Salem, NC 27114
3. Online Giving: www.wsfirstsda.org. Click on "Give."
4. Church Drop Box. Located on the outside wall by the door on
the Family Life Center side of the church building.

ANNOUNCEMENTS THE CHURCH AT WORSHIP

Budget Rec'd              Over/Under
September month-to-date

THE CHURCH AT STUDY

Worship in Giving

GENEROUS LIVING

Open Now Thy Gates of Beauty

Sabbath School Classes

Adult Class 1

Adult Class 2 

Earliteen/Youth (13-18)

Juniors (10-12)

Primary (7-9)

Cradle Roll/Kindergarten (0-6)

Start at 9:30 am

Sanctuary

Gym

Pastor's Office

Next to Pastor's Study

Primary Classroom

Cradle Roll Classroom

Take the Name of Jesus With YouClosing Hymn

Benediction

#474

Elder Kurt Schneider

Elder of the Week: Mario Edouard


